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October 13, 2011 
 
Deborah Gist 
Co-Chair, Rhode Island Early Learning Council 
Commissioner, Rhode Island Department of Elementary and Secondary Education 
255 Westminster Street 
Providence, RI 02903 
 
Elizabeth Burke Bryant 
 Co-Chair, Rhode Island Early Learning Council 
Executive Director, Rhode Island KIDS COUNT 
One Union Station 
Providence, RI 02903 
 
 
Dear Commissioner Gist and Ms. Bryant: 
 
I am writing to express the Association of Rhode Island Administrators of Special Education 
(ARIASE) strong support for Rhode Island’s Race to the Top-Early Learning Challenge 
application. 
 
As educational leaders in Rhode Island, ARIASE represents the voice of special education on all 
state wide initiatives that influence policy, instruction, best practice and the dissemination of 
information for the 21st century learning to improve the quality of education in Rhode Island. Our 
membership has special education administrators from public schools, private school, charter 
schools and retirees. Our mission is to improve the outcomes of all children including young 
children with disabilities.  
 
ARIASE is excited that lifelong outcomes for students could be improved through Rhode Island’s 
proposed strategies to create a comprehensive and coherent early learning and development 
system. Ensuring that students with disabilities have access to high quality Early Learning and 
Development Programs is a goal we strongly support so that all students are ready to succeed in 
kindergarten 
 
We are committed to supporting educational leadership to improve outcomes for students by: 
influencing the exchange of information, enhancing and fostering professional and community 
partnerships and providing professional development.  
 

Sincerely, 
Elizabeth Pinto 
President 
ARIASE 
 



 
An Equal Opportunity Employer. The Providence School Department does not discriminate on the basis of race, age, sex, religion, sexual orientation, gender identity 
or expression, national origin, color, disability or veteran status. Vision: The Providence Public School District will be a national leader in educating urban youth. 
Mission: The Providence Public School District will prepare all students to succeed in the nation’s colleges and universities, and in their chosen professions. 

 

ANGEL TAVERAS 
Mayor 
 
SUSAN F. LUSI, PH.D.  
Superintendent 
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October 12, 2011 
 
Deborah Gist 
Co-Chair, Rhode Island Early Learning Council 
Commissioner, Rhode Island Department of Elementary and Secondary Education 
255 Westminster Street 
Providence, RI 02903 
 
Elizabeth Burke Bryant 
 Co-Chair, Rhode Island Early Learning Council 
Executive Director, Rhode Island KIDS COUNT 
One Union Station 
Providence, RI 02903 
 
 
Dear Commissioner Gist and Ms. Bryant: 
 
On behalf of the Providence Schools, I am pleased to offer my enthusiastic support for Rhode 
Island’s Race to the Top - Early Learning Challenge application.  As an educator, I understand 
how important early learning opportunities are to reducing the achievement gap.  I am fully 
committed to ensuring that every child in Rhode Island gets a high-quality education.   
 
Equal access to high-quality early learning opportunities is the first step to making sure that 
every child has a chance to succeed in school.  The Race to the Top - Early Learning Challenge 
has a particular focus on expanding access for high-needs populations, including children living 
in poverty and English language learners. This focus is especially relevant to Providence, where 
42.5% of children under age 6 live in poverty and 16% of the district’s students are English 
Language Learners. This grant will help our state address the needs of those children by 
providing them with high-quality learning opportunities.  
 
As an early childhood and special education administrator of Rhode Island’s largest school 
district, I passionately support the goals and strategies expressed in this application and its 
potential to improve the lives and education of Rhode Island’s children.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mindy B. Mertz 
Early Childhood/Special Education Administrator 



The Smithfield Public Schools: A Partnership of Schools, Families and Community 
The Smithfield Public Schools does not discriminate on the basis of age, sex, race, religion, national origin, color,  

sexual orientation or disability in accordance with applicable federal and state laws and regulations 

SMITHFIELD PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
49 Farnum Pike 

Smithfield, Rhode Island 02917-3211 
Administration 401-231-6606  FAX 401-232-0870 

Special Education 401-231-6608  FAX 401-232-1580 
www.smithfield-ps.org 

 
 
 
 
 
October 12, 2011 
 
 
Deborah Gist 
Co-Chair, Rhode Island Early Learning Council 
Commissioner, Rhode Island Department of Elementary and Secondary Education 
255 Westminster Street 
Providence, RI 02903 
 
Elizabeth Burke Bryant 
 Co-Chair, Rhode Island Early Learning Council 
Executive Director, Rhode Island KIDS COUNT 
One Union Station 
Providence, RI 02903 
 
Dear Commissioner Gist and Ms. Bryant, 
 
I am writing to express my strong support for Rhode Island’s Race to the Top-Early Leaning Challenge Application. 
I have been employed by the Smithfield Public School Department for the last fourteen years as their Child Outreach Coordinator. In 
my role as Coordinator, I organize all screening efforts, coordinate Early Intervention transitions, assess preschoolers with suspected 
disabilities, serve as the LEA for all preschoolers with disabilities, act as Teaching Strategies Gold Administrator, manage the 
Integrated Preschool as it relates to identification of typical peers, and serve as a contact for all Smithfield families and community 
organizations. 
 
Our program has currently been accepted as a Candidate for National Association for the Education of Young Children’s 
Accreditation process. We are excited to potentially hold the mark of high quality that will validate the exceptional work we provide 
to our preschool children and their families. 
 
In addition, I have been fortunate to be a part of the Rhode Island Early Learning Standards Training Project, both as a consultant, and 
participant in the many professional development opportunities made available to early childhood professionals. As a consultant, it has 
been exciting and rewarding to educate participants in the Rhode Island Early Learning Standards. Our own program has also 
benefited from the excellent technical assistance offered by the Project. It is very stimulating to be amongst professionals, who not 
only value early childhood, but are agents of the positive change we see in our state. 
 
 I am committed to providing high quality early childhood programs to the children in our community and across Rhode Island.   It is 
my desire to expand on the current programs that we offer to our preschool children, with and without disabilities. Continued 
availability for professional development in assessment, transition, and the Rhode Island Early Learning Standards will bring us closer 
to having Rhode Island’s children entering school ready to learn. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Colleen P. Poyton, M. Ed. 
Child Outreach Coordinator 
Smithfield Public Schools 

 

 
Robert M. O’Brien                             
Superintendent                            
Donald W. Holder 
Assistant Superintendent                       
Craig J. Levis 
Special Education Director 

 









      

 

October 11, 2011 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing in support of Rhode Island’s Race to the Top-Early Learning Challenge 
application. In my role as Assistant Professor of early childhood education and Faculty Advisor to the 
AA degree T.E.A.C.H. scholarship program at the Community College of Rhode Island; I am 
committed to the need for expanding access to higher education.   

 Section A-2 of the grant application highlights the fact that “the most important factor in quality 
early learning is having an effective educator in every setting every day.” The goal to achieve this is 
also highlighted in Section A-2 which reads, “Expand provider access to higher education by 
expanding the T.E.A.C.H. scholarship program to serve more early childhood educators seeking AA 
and BA degrees and by expanding the Community College of Rhode Island’s Early Childhood 
Education Specialists program.” I have had the opportunity to have T.E.A.C.H. scholarship students 
in my college classroom and know the benefits are invaluable. I support the expansion of T.E.A.C.H. 
to BA degree candidates as well. Many of my students continue their education upon completion of 
their AA degree. The opportunity for a BA scholarship would open doors for many students who 
would otherwise be unable to continue their education. I fully commit to being an integral component 
of the T.E.A.C.H. program and its connection to the Community College of Rhode Island. 

Section A-2 of the application references two goals related to the state’s Workforce Knowledge and 
Competencies. The first goal is to “Expand access to high-quality, effective professional development 
and increase the number of Early Childhood Educators with higher education credentials aligned with 
the state’s Workforce Knowledge and Competencies.” The second goal is to “Align higher education 
coursework and professional development opportunities to the Workforce Knowledge and 
Competencies.”  These goals are necessary and are an integral component of having an effective 
educator in every class. By meeting these two goals and aligning coursework, I will be able to 
coordinate and collaborate with faculty  and the RI Department of Education to best meet the needs 
of the CCRI early childhood students who in turn will be Rhode Island’s future early childhood 
educators. This coordinated effort will ensure that other people in the workforce will have the ability 
to move up a career lattice and receive higher education credits for training and education. 

 I thank you in advance for reading this letter of support and for your consideration in choosing 
Rhode Island to be a recipient of the Race to the Top-Early Learning Challenge Grant. 

         Sincerely, 

         Carol A. Patnaude 

         Assistant Professor 

         Community College of Rhode Island 

 



        October 12, 2011 

To Whom It May Concern,  
  
  

My name is Britni DiIorio and I am writing in support of Rhode Island's Race to 

the Top-Early Learning Challenge Grant application. 

 

   The key area that I am very excited about in this grant is the expansion of the 

T.E.A.C.H. scholarship program.  Having worked as an assistant teacher and now a 

lead teacher in an early care and education center in North Kingstown, Rhode Island for 

the past 5 years, I have seen how the standard for qualifications in this field  have 

increased.  I began my education in the RI State Apprenticeship Program and received 

my Early Childhood Education Specialists certificate along with attaining my CDA at the 

Community College of RI.  I am now an active participant in the T.E.A.C.H. scholarship 

program continuing to take classes to earn my Associate’s Degree in Early Childhood.  

If this program was not available to me, I would not be able to go forward in my goals of 

furthering my secondary education in this field.  Many of us, who have chosen this 

career, absolutely need financial support and assistance to complete our education and 

this grant could make that happen.  It is my goal as an early care and education teacher, 

to assist in moving the Early Learning and Development agenda forward by staying 

current in my education in this field. I will do this by implementing the skills that I am 

learning and providing high quality care and education for young children.   

My absolute dream is to complete my bachelor’s degree in Early Care and 

Education.   The financial support that the Race to the Top grant could generate would 

help my dreams come to fruition.  The agency that I work for will commit to support 

Rhode Island's reform strategies by strengthening and expanding on our staff’s 

educational growth.  Highly educated, specialized teachers provide better outcomes for 

young children’s learning.   I will be committed to help move this Early Learning and 

Development agenda forward by continuing on my path to further my education and to 

be an advocate for young children. 

     Sincerely, 

                Britni Dilorio 

 



         
          October 11, 2011 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing in support of Rhode Island’s Race to the Top-Early Learning Challenge 
application. I am a student in the Early Childhood Education program at the Community 
College of Rhode Island and a recipient of the T.E.A.C.H Scholarship.  This has been a 
great opportunity for me.  I am a single parent of three children and this has helped me 
a great deal in being able to return to school to finish my degree in Early Childhood 
Education.  Having this scholarship has made me work harder for my education and has 
also allowed me to work full-time.  Without the help of this scholarship I don’t think it 
would be possible for me to be able to go back to school and continue to do what I love.   

 In section A-2 of Rhode Island’s Race to the Top application a goal is to “Expand 
provider access to higher education by expanding the T.E.A.C.H.  scholarship program 
to serve more early childhood educators seeking AA and BA degrees and by expanding 
the Community College of Rhode Island’s Early Childhood Education Specialists 
program.”  

 With this program I would be able to continue my education.  I would receive my 
BA in Early Childhood Education and be able to not only educate young children to the 
best of my ability but also be able to support my children.   I will be having one child 
going off to college in only a few years.  This is a wonderful opportunity for all 
individuals whom enjoy working in the field of Early Childhood Education.   

 

 I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for reading this letter of support. 

         Sincerely,  

         Christine Miguel  



 

 

October 11, 2011 
 
 

To whom it may concern: 

 

I am writing in support of Rhode Island’s Race  to the Top - Early Learning Challenge 
application.  I am a part-time student at the Community College of Rhode Island and a recipient 
of the T.E.A.C.H. scholarship.  I currently work in a Head Start program as a Teacher Assistant, 
and was so excited to find out that I could receive funds to complete my education in Early 
Childhood Education.  It is mandated that Teacher Assistants have an Associates Degree by 2013 
in order to stay employed.  Without this opportunity, I could not have taken the courses needed 
to get my degree, and I would have had to leave the agency  More importantly, throughout the 
state, any job for a Teacher Assistant requires an Associates Degree in Early Childhood Ed. 

In today’s economy, I would most definitely not be able to find any employment in my field, 
even though I have had over ten years experience.  In section A-2 in Rhode Island’s Race to the 
Top application, a goal is to expand provider access to higher education by expanding the 
T.E.A.C.H. scholarship program to serve more early childhood educators seeking their AA and 
BA degrees and by expanding the Community College of Rhode Island’s Early Childhood 
Education Specialist’s program. 

For me, being able to continue my education to earn a BA has always been my dream, with the 
only thing in my way is finding the funds to complete my education.  This would allow me to not 
only fulfill my dream of being a Classroom Lead Teacher, but would also allow me to earn a 
higher income, and still stay where I have worked all these years.  I feel this is the only job that 
has allowed me to make a difference in the lives of young children and their family 

I thank you for your considering the Rhode Island’s Race to the Top application, and for taking 
the time to read this letter to fully appreciate the positive impact this program has had for me. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Frances Pepin 







“Children are the world’s most valuable resource, best hope for the future.  It is a real tragedy that in an era of vast technical progress 
and scientific advancement, millions of children should still suffer from lack of medical care, proper nutrition, adequate education, and 
be subjected to the handicaps and uncertainties of a low income, sub-standard environment.” John Fitzgerald Kennedy 

                
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Honorable Arne Duncan     
Secretary of Education 
 
The Honorable Kathleen Sebelius 
Secretary of Health and Human Services 
 
 
October 12, 2011 
 
Dear Secretaries Duncan and Sebelius: 
 
It is with a great deal of enthusiasm and optimism that the CHILD, Inc. Board of Directors 
and Policy Council offer their unconditional support for Rhode Island’s Race to the Top – 
Early Learning Challenge application. 
 
As a Head Start and Early Head Start grantee, and provider of extended day child care to 
low-income families, CHILD, Inc. has actively participated in both the triumphs of state 
funded Head Start and Starting RIght legislation, as well as the painful dismantling of 
services to children during our recent economic crises.  At no other time in our state’s early 
care and education history have so many and varied stake holders mobilized in support of 
such an important opportunity! 
 
It is particularly noteworthy that both the Head Start and greater child care communities were 
afforded considerable opportunity and indeed greatly influenced this final application.  We 
are certain of Rhode Island’s ability to fully meet the Early Learning Challenge and look 
forward to your favorable response. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Lynda Dickinson 
Chief Executive Officer 

 C.H.I.L.D., Inc.  
160 Draper Avenue, Warwick, R.I. 02889 

(401) 732-5200 
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